Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Overarching Theme 

Focus Group Meeting

The Furnival, Verdon Street

10th May 2005, 6:00 - 8:00 pm
Minutes

Present:  Carl Baker, Leroy Betts, Fouzia Ali, Nicki Warburton, Chris Obodo, Stephen Cooke, John Mellor, Gulnaz Hussain Helen Bale, Ali Abdi, Donovan Modest, Lisa Swift, Pauline Hirst, Des Bate

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions
	Attendees introduced themselves to the group.


	

	2.
	Apologies
	Aisha Special ‘K’, Jim Steinke, Michelle Wood, Bob Worm, Jenneffer Dennis. 

In the absence of Aisha Special ‘K’, Stephen Cooke would chair this meeting.
	

	3.
	Minutes of Last Meeting
	Agreed as a true record
	

	4.
	Matters Arising from Minutes
	None

	

	5.
	Theme Strategy Group Report
	Ian informed the group of the replacement for Helen Bale (Steve Pacey). A presentation was then made to Helen for all her hard work for this group. Helen thanked the group in return. 


	

	6.
	Theme Managers Report
	Ian went through his report (provided with these meeting papers), informing members that ‘After School Phase 2, was still in development. Ian asked if there were any questions. 

Lisa Swift noted that the Black Women’s Resource Centre Capital project and the Adventure Playground capital project were not in the Year 5 plan at present.  Ian confirmed this was the case and explained that priorities would be reviewed by the Partnership Board on a regular basis, including at an Away Day in June

	

	7.
	Overarching Theme Strategy Group Membership – Resident Representative Nomination
	There is a vacancy for a resident rep on the Overarching Theme Strategy Group.
Carl Baker put his name forward. Ian would send nomination papers to Carl and circulate these to members in the next mailout.


	Ian to send form to Carl and other group members

	8.
	Benefit Take-up Campaign
	This was one of the key items to come out of the ‘Poverty Conference’. BNDfC should be able to develop this within some existing resources, projects and agencies. 

Andy Shallice

Andy noted that Peter Kemp from York University spoke of how people escaped from poverty and that, for groups such as pensioners, increased benefits was the main way to achieve this.

Pension Credits

These credits are available to all pensioners, although ethnic minority pensioners are less likely to claim these and more likely to be unaware of what they are eligible for. 

Howard commented; there are issues with those who use English as a second language – we need to provide free, impartial and confidential advice to this group of people. Benefit take-up Campaign is a good initiative and offered his assistance in its development. The group agreed. Howard added that giving the correct advice must be paramount. 

Ian noted that take-up of Working Families Tax credit was low in South Yorkshire, including the component of this for childcare which could help make our nursery and childcare projects sustainable.  Ian also noted that, while there may be some money left over from the Government Office Grant for the poverty conference which could be used, there were no other additional resources available for the initiative
Lisa said that the Messenger could support and publicise the take-up campaign. Those present welcomed this.
Andy Shallice  - we need to compile a list of people who can provide assistance. IC – asked if members involved in this area, would go away and talk with their managers in the hope of obtaining some dedicated time for this work. Ian also informed the group of plans for a steering group to be set up (by the end of May) to draw up an action plan. 

Helen added that young people’s benefits could be an additional focus, which was agreed 


	Ian and Andy to progress



	9.
	Project Report – Burngreave Grant Fund 
	Donovan updated the group on the ‘Grant Fund’ (paper provided with this meetings papers), in the absence of the project co-ordinator (Tania Ferreyra). The group was informed that after some initial teething problems, this project had been a great success with a total allocation of £462,252 to groups and organisations from May 04 – February 05. After his presentation Donovan asked for questions/comments. 

Those present, including Andy Shallice, said that some details regarding the projects funded and impact made would have added to the report.
John Mellor commented he was glad to see that 40% of funding went to young people. Lisa added: £5k was applied for by Abbeyfield House, and that she found the application forms to be reasonably easy to complete. 

Stephen asked if the grants scheme would continue. Ian confirmed that the project was set to run for 3 years, with an annual review of delivery arrangements. 

	

	10.
	Project Report  - Community Engagement Team
	Leroy Betts (CET Manager) thanked the group for the invite and went on to go through the key points of his report (paper provided with this meetings papers). 

Lisa asked what the CET engages people with. Leroy replied that the intention was not just to  engage people into New Deal initiatives and services but to all services provided for our target groups by any organisation. 

Leroy added that the ‘Youth Council’ is an essential tool in working with the youth and that it was encouraging that 55 young people had expressed an interest in being a member of this. It is hoped that the council will be active in a few months. 

Donovan stated that Owen Wright and BCAT had done the ground work for the Young People’s Council. Leroy confirmed that Listen to Us and Owen are still involved and will remain involved in the ‘Youth Council’. 


	

	11. 
	RIF – Community Election (revised) – (revised to include 1 month Radio Station)
	Ian introduced the RIF
Donovan questioned why a decision had been made for BNDfC to sponsor the radio station rather than BCAT, as happened last time. Ian said that this was a matter for Burngreave Community radio and BNDfC. It was up to the group to decide whether they endorsed the proposal.
There was some discussion about income generation and advertising.  It was agreed that, given the tight costing of the proposal, generating advertising would not be added as a condition, but would be welcomed if forthcoming. 
This RIF was ENDORSED by the Group


	

	12.
	Information Share


	Nicki (Anti-Social Behaviour Team) – mid term survey just completed, with a 33% response, 47% from ethnic background. If any further information is required on the findings it could be provided.

Leroy announced the BNDfC Public Meeting on the 28th May 2005 on Ellesmere Green. 

Pauline announced the directory of children and young people’s services and groups and gave these out.

	

	13.
	AOB
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